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Board of Trustees' Meeting 
July 26, 2013 

Chancellor's Report (Continued) 
The following is a summary of Chancellor Hawkins' report to the Board. 

Agenda 
The Chancellor gave a brief overview of the agenda before the Board today. Highlights 

mentioned included naming of the Dothan Campus building, the Dothan Campus Strategic Plan, 
approval for the 2013-2014 budget, and the establishment of a Center for Water Resource 
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August 31-Home football game opener vs. UAB 
September 27-28-Trustee delegation to Duke University 
October 5-6-Homecoming Weekend vs. USA 
December 13-Fall Commencement/BOT Meeting 

In conclusion, a brief video was shared showing the concept of the new residence hall 
that will replace Alumni Hall. 

B. Board Committee Reports (continued) 

• Executive Committee, Honorable Gerald Dial 

o Resolution No. 2-Residency policy for military students 
Senator Dial stated that Resolution No. 2 brings the university better in line with recently 
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(2) One who, at the time of registration, is a minor and whose supporting person satisfies one of 
the following: 

a. Is a full-time permanent employee of the institution at which the student is registering. 
b. Can verify full-time permanent employment within the State of Alabama and will 

commence the employment within 90 days of registration with the institution. 
c. Is an accredited member of a consular staff assigned to duties in Alabama. 

For purposes of admission and tuition, a public institution of higher education shall consider that 
the term resident student includes any of the following: 

(1) One who, at the time of registration, is not a minor and satisfies one of the following: 
a. Is a member or the spouse of a member of the United States military on full-time active 

duty stationed in Alabama under orders other than attending school. 
b. Commencing on May 22, 2012, has been a member of the Alabama National Guard for 

a period of at least two years immediately preceding the student qualifying for resident tuition 
and continues to be a member of the Alabama National 
Guard while enrolled at the public institution of higher education. 

c. Is a veteran of the Armed Forces of the United States, provided that the veteran has 
become a resident of Alabama and satisfies at least one of the following conditions: 

1. The veteran has served on active duty for a continuous period of time, not less 
than two years, and has received an honorable discharge as verified by a United States 
Department of Defense Form 214 within five years of enrolling in an Alabama public 
institution of higher education. 

2. The veteran is currently serving in a reserve component of the Armed Forces of 
the United States, as verified by a memorandum from the commanding officer of the 
veteran student. 

3. The veteran has been assigned a service-connected disability by the United 
States Department of Veterans Affairs. 
d. Is an out-of-state veteran who resides within 90 miles of a Troy University campus 

located in Alabama. 

(2) One who, at the time of registration, is a minor and whose supporting person is a member of 
the United States military on full-time active duty stationed in Alabama under orders for duties 
other than attending school. 

o Chancellor's Evaluation 

Senator Dial said: "One of the functions of this Board is to periodically review and 
evaluate the performance of the Chancellor. I want to thank each of you for your response to the 
evaluation process initiated in June and for your candid participation. The Executive Committee 
reviewed each of the responses submitted by members. There were only a few recommendations 
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WHEREAS, the magnificent artwork of Mr. Huo Baozhu in the form of Trojan Warrior statues 
is featured at Veterans Memorial Stadium on the Troy Campus and in prominent places on the 
campuses in Dothan and Montgomery and will be featured at the riverfront building in Phenix 
City overlooking the Chattahoochee River; and 

WHEREAS, Troy University, as Alabama's International University, enrolls more than 400 
students from China and is the founding campus of the successful Sino-American I+ 2+ I Dual­
Degree Program as well as the home of the state's only Confucius Institute, all evidence of the 
University's strong ties to China and its people; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that Mr. Huo Baozhu be awarded the honorary degree of 
Doctor of Fine Arts in recognition of his artistic achievements and his many contributions of 
artwork to Alabama's International University-Troy University; 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Mr. Huo Baozhu receives this degree at commencement 
ceremonies on the Troy Campus at a future date. 

o Resolution No. 4-Establishing the Center for Water Resource 
Economics (Block vote recorded following Res. 4 below) 

Dr. Ingram said that Resolution No. 4 deals with the establishment of Center for Water 
Resource Economics on the Phenix City Campus. 

Resolution No. 4 

Establishing the Center for Water Resource Economics (CWRE) 
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• Finance Committee, Honorable John Harrison 
Mr. Harrison reported that the Board's Finance Committee met via teleconference and 

discussed the budget in detail. He called upon Dr. Jim Bookout, Senior Vice Chancellor for 
Finance and Business Affairs, to brief the Board on the proposed 2013-2014 budget. 

o Financial Report, Dr. Jim Bookout 

Dr. Bookout reported that the university has trimmed its budget for the last three years by 
$23M. He shared a comparison chart with other state institutions representing tuition increases 
for 2013-14. TROY ranks 9th from the highest or 4th from the lowest in undergraduate tuition in 
the state and 8th from the highest and 5th from the lowest in graduate tuition. Affordability/high 
value is TROY's theme when looking at proposed tuition increases. 

An Executive Summary of the budget presented to the Board's Finance Committee was 
provided to the Board members by Dr. Bookout. His report covered three areas: (1) Progress to 
Date, (2) Proposed Revenue Budget, and (3) Proposed Expense Budget. 

Progress to Date 
Budget to Actual Comparison-Revenue 

-Dr. Bookout shared a breakdown of total revenue for June 30, 2012 compared to June 
30, 2013. He noted that in 2012 through June of our $250,778,416 budget we were at 
$183,353,163 in revenue, representing 73% of our budget at that time. It was noted that 
the revenue figures presented show that we are running in line of where we should be 
when compared to previous years. 
-For 2013 through June Dr. Bookout said we were on target of where we should be 
having generated 72% of our budget with $174,169,513 in revenues. 

Budget to Actual Comparison-Expense 
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scrubbing the budget even tighter, together these cutbacks saved approximately $9M going 
forward. These budget scrubbings enabled the university to be more strategic in looking at our 
positions as we move forward. He added that all vacancies have been identified and we budget 
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Mr. Farrill thanked the Board for its support of the Student Government Association 
during his time as SGA President. He said the student body is very excited about the addition of 
the Newman Center to campus. Mr. Farrill also thanked Mr. John Hartwell, Athletics Director, 
for working with the SGA in trying to increase student attendance at athletic events and 
supporting Trojan Pride. The students are excited about the new Long Hall and the Center for 
Water Resources Economics. Mr. Farrill added that after having served a summer internship in 
the U.S. House of Representatives and working with the House Water Resources Committee, the 
establishment of the center at Phenix City is exciting for the university. 

Mr. Farrill said that the prospect of a student recreation facility is a continued thought for 
students not only for a healthy living lifestyle but also as a place for students to socialize. He 
added that a facility such as this would offer an avenue for those students who are not involved 
in the Greek System or do not live on campus to be able to become more involved on campus 
and to meet other students. Another concern of students is Sartain Hall and its condition . Mr. 
Farrill added that he would be open to discussing this with Board members if requested. 

Mr. Higgins thanked for Mr. Farrill for his report. 

o Presentation of resolution honoring Will Thompson 
Mr. Higgins stated that at the December meeting the Board passed a resolution honoring 

outgoing SGA President, Will Thompson. At that time, Mr. Thompson was unable to attend the 
Board meeting because of illness in his family. Mr. Thompson was presented with a framed 
copy of the Board's resolution honoring him and photographs were made of the presentation. 

• Athletic Policy Committee, Honorable Allen Owen 
Mr. Owen called upon Mr. Hartwell to provide the Athletic Policy Committee report. 

Before making his presentation, Mr. Hartwell introduced one of Troy's athletes, Ms. 
Lizzy Clough, who was in attendance at the meeting. Ms. Clough competed in track and 
volleyball and has been named the Sun Belt Conference Woman of the Year. With this 
recognition Ms. Clough will be in competition for the NCAA Woman of the Year award. 

oAthletics Report, Mr. John Hartwell 
Mr. Hartwell's report to the Board covered facilities update, marketing campaign, future 

football schedules, new initiatives, and items of note. 

Facilities Update 
As a follow up to the Chancellor's comments, Mr. Hartwell shared additional information 

on the golf facility and softball facility. He said that the golf facility will have only six greens in 
the new facility but it will have a variety of tee boxes to allow for 18 holes. The anticipated 
opening date is mid-October. Mr. Hartwell shared an architect rendering of the softball facility 
which will include new locker rooms, covered hitting and pitching cages, sunken dugouts, and 
expanded seating. 

Marketing 
Mr. Hartwell gave an update on athletics marketing campaign. Using the theme "It's T 

Time" there are many various ways to play off of theme such as billboards souvenirs, etc. 
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Football Schedule 
Mr. Hartwell shared the following 2013 football schedule with the Board members and 

called attention to the section reflecting televised games. 

8/31/13 UAB Troy, AL Saturday ESPN3 

9/7/13 Savannah State Troy, Al Saturday ESPN3 

9/12/13 Arkansas State Jonesboro, AR Thursday ESPtlU 

9/21/13 Mississippi State Starkville, MS Saturday SEC tltwk 

9/28/13 Duke Durham, t4C Saturday TBA 

10/5/13 south Alabama• Troy, Al Saturday CSSICST 

10/12/13 Georgia State AUanta, GA Saturday CSSICST 

10/26/13 Western KY Bowling Green Saturday TBA 

10/31/13 LA-Monroe Troy, AL Thursday ESPNU 

11m13 LA-Lafayette Lafayette, LA Thursday ESPNU 

11/16/13 Ole Miss Ole Miss Saturday SEC mwk 

11/29/13 Texas State Troy, Al Friday TBA 
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• On August 30th there will be several activities on campus that include cross 
country, soccer, volleyball and football events. 


